Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004

Re: Prevent programme
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:

Could you please provide a list/any details of all projects/work undertaken as part of the Council's Prevent programme undertaken since May 2020
Can you please provide information on the methods of these projects (going into schools, reviewing curricula) and the aim of these projects.

Could this information be broken down by project

I would essentially like to answer the 

Has the Prevent programme examined what students are being taught in school?

Particularly in relation to colonialism, racism, white supremacism, and Black Lives Matter

Have any referrals to the police or other authorities been made as a result?
Answer:

As the information requested is Prevent-related, the Council believes it is exempt from release under the following exemptions: Section 24 (National Security), Section 31 (Law Enforcement), Section 41 (given in confidence) and Section 43 (Commercial Interests). 

Some exemptions applicable to the requested information applied are absolute and do not require consideration of the public interest (defined here as something to the public benefit). However, some of the requested information falls into the terms of qualified exemptions, namely Sections 31 and 43 of the Act, and the Council has therefore considered the public interest in releasing the information. 
Whilst it recognises the need for transparency on how funds are spent, for this project it has also considered the following factors:

· Prejudice to national security by enabling individuals to ascertain the extent of the threat in the area

· Undermining Prevent projects

· Increasing the risk of vulnerable individuals being radicalised

· Prejudice to the prevention and detection of crime

· Damage to the commercial interests of the Council

· Damage to confidential relationships between Civil Society Organisations and the Council.
Having considered the public interest, the Council’s decision is that the above factors outweigh the need for transparency in this case and therefore the decision is to withhold the information at this time.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
